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Kia ora
I refer to your information request dated 24 September relating to the status of the pre-treatment project,
and the Dannevirke Impounded Supply.
At the recent Infrastructure, Climate Change and Emergency Management Committee held on 17
September 2025, reports were considered that provided updates to the Council and the community on
the progress with the planned pre-treatment and the building of a second treated water reservoir.
You can view this information through Council’s website, in the agenda for that meeting (Agenda of
Infrastructure, Climate Change and Emergency Management Committee meeting - Wednesday, 17
September 2025). The Portfolio Programme Project Report, pages 40 and 41, provides updates on both
the Pre-treatment and the Treated Reservoir projects.  A copy of each of these project updates is
attached for your information.
Also at that meeting an update was provided on the Dannevirke Impounded Supply.  You can read that
update on page 15 of that same agenda. Regular updates have been provided to the Infrastructure,
Climate Change and Emergency Management Committee on this topic, which are all available to read via
the published agendas on our website.
With regard to the Dannevirke Impounded Supply, the impounded supply has subsoil drains built into the
underneath of it to drain away ground water that naturally occurs. When we discovered those drains were
flowing significantly higher than expected volumes we investigated and found leaks in the liner of the
impounded supply.
We have now repaired those leaks and have noticed the volume draining through those subsoils has
stabilised at a level our engineers are comfortable is just the ground water amounts. The unknown at this
stage is that under that liner the leaks may have caused damage to the underlying ground material but we
can’t assess that without draining the impounded supply entirely and pulling up the liner.
However the current state is stable and has been for a while now as evidenced by daily monitoring of
levels and flow rates and regular drone inspections of the leak sites. The projects to improve the
resilience of the impounded supply will allow us the option to drain the water away and do that ‘under the
liner’ inspection if necessary but until then the risk level is low.
Ngā mihi
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